ARROWHEAD ESTATES NEWSLETTER

aeh@cvok.net JUNE, 2014

Trustees: Terry Lowe, Jenny Scoggins, Vicque Farris

SHERIFF TO VISIT HOMEOWNERS

Pittsburg County Sheriff Joel Kern and Under Sheriff Wesley Robertson are planning to attend the June Homeowner's meeting that will be held on June 14th, at 9:00 a.m. in Fire Station #1. Have your questions ready to ask regarding what can be done about the rash of break-ins that we have had recently. In addition to discussing the recent break ins, we will also have a representative to speak to us about a new security system. We will discuss road work and several other important items of financial importance. WE MUST HAVE A QUORUM to discuss anything, so mark your calendars --- JUNE 14, 2014 – 9 A. M.

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS

Our Arrowhead Estates Volunteer Department will have their annual meeting immediately following the June Homeowner's They were busy during this past meeting. month with calls to put out a dumpster fire and two house fires. Did you know as long as you keep your assessments paid you are covered in case of a fire. If not, you will be billed from the State of Oklahoma if our firemen have to come to your home for a fire. So keep your assessments paid and help support A.E.V.F.D. as much as possible. They will have an election for a new Board of Directors member as well as hold a discussion for the Fourth of July Parade. ALL HOMEOWNERS ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND.

GARAGE SALE

A big thank you to all who supported the recent garage sale sponsored by the Auxiliary. It was one of the largest sales ever with an income of a little over \$3,000 with no large items being sold.

Arrowhead Estates Volunteer Fire Department
Fire Chief: Junior Crabtree
Ass't Chief: Frank Weeks
Chairman of the Board: Bill Johnson

CLEANUP CANCELLED

Our annual Spring cleanup was cancelled after we had one of our dumpsters catch fire. When our fire department showed up to put the fire out, they discovered paint cans, tires, lumber, tree limbs, hot water tanks (metal)---all items that we had asked you NOT to put in the dumpsters. All of these items are extremely dangerous when they catch fire, not only from the fumes but also their explosiveness. After a thorough discussion, we chose to have them removed for this year.

NO VOLUNTEERS – CANCELLATION NECESSARY

The Auxiliary was unable to get enough volunteers to have the annual Pancake Breakfast the Memorial Day during weekend. Volunteers are very important in order for all of our events to be held. Lack of volunteers is not only due to many of us "getting older", but several wanted to go out of town themselves for the holiday. We have cancelled the June meeting of the Auxiliary and start back again in July. We are hoping that we can have lots of help and try again for the Labor Day weekend for the Pancake Breakfast. If we get enough fish, we hope to have the fish fry, silent auction, pie auction in October.

NOTES

**Canadian Trash – orange flags to be kept on property until new cans are received from new company

**Siren tested 3rd Wednesday of each month

**Web Site—still working on it---getting closer to being a reality

**Break-in or vandalism of any kind---call the Sheriff & file a report

Arrowhead Estates Community Auxiliary
President: Mary Marrs
Vice President: Larry Womack
Secretary/Treasurer: Renee Hicks